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Thank you for your letter of 10 October suggesting an across-the-
board investigation of the existing level of statistical work in
Government.

Officials in CSD with Cabinet Office, Central Statistical Office
and Sir Derek Rayner's Office have already been thinking about the
possibility of a wide-ranging review of statistical services in
the light of the draft report of one of the "Rayner" projects.
This has looked at statistical services in the Departments of
Industry and Trade and in particular at the Business Statistics
Office. It has raised some basic questions about the usefulness
of the statistical work and has suggested a number of areas where
savings might be achieved.

Officials have now recommended that a wider review on similar lines
should be undertaken, to take in the work of CSO and the Office of
Population Censuses and Surveys as well as statistical work in
Departments. I am sure this would be worthwhile. One particular
advantage of an across-the-board review of this kind, as you have
said, is that it can see whether there is any duplication or over-
lap of work which can be eliminated.

I have therefore asked CSD officials to explore quickly with the
Cabinet Office, CSO and Sir Derek Rayner's unit how best such a
review can be conducted. Proposals on this will then be put to the
Prime Minister for endorsement, in view of her responsibility for
the CSO. .

I am sending a copy of your letter and of this reply to the Prime
Minister and also to Sir Ian Bancroft, Sir-Robert Armstrong and
Sir Derek Rayner.

PAUL CHANNON
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You may have noticed that nearly all Departments have chosen
"statistics" as one of the prime areas for staff saving. In this
connection the Chancellor has received a protest from the Head of
the Central Statistical Office about the proposed cuts in the case
of the Customs and Excise. I had already started probing in this
area suspecting that there might have been a similar explosive
growth of the kind we have seen with economists. The results are
shown in the This relates only to "statisticians".

arge tail of non statisticians

gathering and processing - and if the
size of the staff savings under this head shown by some Departments
is anything to go by it must be a very large tail.

The very fact that Departments generally seem so willing to sacrifice
statistical work suggests that they do not think all that highly

of what is produced. This in turn must lead one to ask whether there
has not been excessive growth and whether despite the cuts now being
proposed there might not be more to come. An investigation in depth
of the whole area might not therefore come amiss. But this is a
service wide problem and not one specifically relating to the
Treasury and for this reason I draw your attention to the matter.
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IORD COCKFIELD

Paul Channon Esq
Minister of State
Civil Service Department
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122 232 365

(1) Exoludes statisticians on secondment outside the service.
(2) January figure.
(3) July figure,







